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SEAFIELD  PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER – NOVEMBER 2020
Dear Parents and Carers

As we continue into the Winter term, there is lots of important information to share with you. [image: image3.jpg]


We’re just happy to be able to be back in the school buildings for a second term; but as mentioned previously I would ask all families to continue with all of our online communication systems, where at all possible. We could potentially have individuals, whole classes or whole schools working from home again at any time due to Covid-19 spikes, so we need to be fully prepared for every eventuality. 
School Communications

As you know, Class DOJO should be purely for parent/carer to teacher communications. This may be to keep up to date on Seafield Points, behaviour and practical issues. Please note that all whole school information will continue to be communicated via Seemis Xpressions texts. Pupil absence should continue to be reported via the school office or parentsportal and confidential and personal information should not be communicated via Class DOJO. We also have our Seafield GLOW Blog website, which has new information most weeks and Twitter@SeafieldHT, with updates daily.
School Improvement Priorities 2020/21

We continue to work hard as a staff on our School Improvement Priorities as follows:
· Recovery Rationale - Equity for All - Family Learning

· Raising Attainment

· Curriculum – Listening and Talking

1. Recovery Rationale – Equity for All
GLOW Online Learning/Blended Learning

Well done everyone for maintaining efforts with GLOW Online Learning, which is how homework is currently accessed for all classes. As staff, we are maintaining our use of GLOW mail as an addition to our Moray Council email. This is so we are prepared to work from home again if need be. Families who required Scottish Government laptops have now been provided with these, so everyone should now be able to access GLOW more easily. If in doubt about ICT, always ask your children how to do things – their knowledge and skills never fail to amaze me, having often been impressed when asking for assistance!

Going Outdoors

Please continue to send children to school in warm and waterproof clothes, plus some layers where possible for classrooms. Although we adhere to minimum and maximum working temperatures in schools, we are being careful to have windows open as much as possible, to ensure good ventilation. By doing this, we are able to reduce the risk of outbreaks and keep pupils and staff safe and healthy. We won’t be doing indoor breaks, even if the weather is very cold or wet. The children really need to be outside getting fresh air, particularly in current times, so need to be suitably dressed. Thank you for supporting this.

Outdoor Funding

We continue to see all classes working out of doors as much as possible and are encouraging classes with Forest Schools and other Outdoor Learning opportunities. We have seen lots of success with Mr Collins and our Eco Committee being awarded funding for areas of our grounds. They have managed to acquire 700 trees at a cost of £1000 from The Tree Council. These will be planted over next 2 weeks, with all classes participating. It’s National Tree Week and 2020 is The Year of the Tree. Please keep up to date with your child/children’s class teachers with regard to arrangements, in order that they are warmly clad on these days. The Eco Committee also were awarded £500 from Scotmid, which has bought us another picnic bench for our grounds.
We are in the process of developing outdoor staff areas for use too, as our staffroom is not in full use at the moment due to restrictions . Thank you for kind donations made to the school by Mrs Mustard to mark her retiral and also our gift of bespoke furniture from one of our families, much appreciated.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank our resilient, upbeat staff team who are working under very challenging conditions and doing their best to find positive solutions to problems.
Family Learning

Our Pupil Equity Funding continues to benefit all pupils who need this additional resource and we have maintained our original team who started to work with pupils in August. These smaller groups of pupils are using the outdoors and doing some fabulous work to benefit all. We currently have some outdoor Nurture groups, Nurture walks for individual pupils and some working groups in the school gardens with Mr Pittam and Mr Collins. 
JIGSAW Health and Wellbeing
In ‘normal’ circumstances, we would be inviting all families into school for Family Learning monthly. I know that the session we ran on JIGSAW Health and Wellbeing in all classrooms was well-received pre-lockdown. We are so glad to have purchased this wonderful programme, as the Recovery Rationale work has proved invaluable, with the big focus being on Mental and Emotional Wellbeing.
JIGSAW Religious and Moral Education
Following success with the Health and Wellbeing Programme from JIGSAW, we were delighted to see how fit for purpose the RME Programme was and have started to use this from P1-P7. Please see Class Newsletters for details of content for your child/children’s age and stage. It seems that this is particularly relevant in the times we live, where I fear that intolerance is creeping in. We wish to educate and remind ourselves of our school Values, particularly ‘Diversity’ and ‘Inclusion’ as we go forwards to learn more about other cultures and religions, in an open-minded manner.
Cost of the School Day
Thank you to everyone who contributed views to this wonderful pilot programme. We have been described as a ‘trail-blazing’ school Nationally, as we were the first online Cost of the School Day programme to be run. Mrs Picksley and I are attending an online Cost of the School Day Network event this afternoon, to share practice with other schools locally. I’m meeting with Kirsty Campbell and Lindsay Linning from CPAG Scotland later this week, to examine the in-depth data acquired for Seafield, using stakeholders’ views. I’m really looking forward to seeing what the findings are for our community and will update everyone as soon as possible with this information.
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Road Safety Week

Last week classes enjoyed our Road Safety Assembly online, thank you to Mrs Simpson and our Junior Road Safety Committee. We would urge parents and carers to send children to school in clothing with hi-vis strips, where possible or wear a hi-vis tabard, as the dark mornings and afternoons are upon us and pose a challenge.

Safer Streets

Please stay up to date with this fantastic pilot scheme coming to Seafield and New Elgin. It starts on Tuesday 5th January, please refer to your detailed letter and map for information. We very much look forward to this coming to our school community and ask everyone to work with us to make our streets safer for all who use them. Thank you.
1. Raising Attainment/Tracking Attainment
You may have seen mention on Twitter of CGI Numeracy Pilot and Diagnostic Writing Tool/Tracker, which was a recent In-Service focus for Teaching Staff. We plan to use these interventions to try to close gaps in pupils’ learning, this work will be ongoing for the remainder of the session.
We have picked back up with the Moray Council electronic Tracking system, which is really user-friendly for us to use to track pupils’ progress. We are now able to see pupils’ progress over time and our data return for December to the Scottish Government is looking promising, following Attainment Meetings with class teachers (please refer to previous newsletter with our guide to expected levels). 
Seafield Presentation and Standards Policy
We are being careful to quarantine jotters and follow our risk assessments for marking purposes. Look out on Twitter for examples of good work I’ve spotted so far. We like our pupils to take pride in their work and maintain high standards of handwriting and presentation at all times and would ask that you reinforce this at home where possible. Simple tasks such as shopping lists, letters or maybe practising simple sums help to develop children’s presentation skills.
2. Curriculum - Listening and Talking 

Miss Stuart has been busy working away on our Listening and Talking Programme of Study, with class teachers having the opportunity to use some of the materials with their pupils. We have also recognised that JIGSAW Health and Wellbeing plus Religious and Moral Education develop these skills, so these provide great opportunities for discussion. Some further budget has been allocated to purchase extra materials for use in class too.
School Closure

As we approach colder days, it’s time to remind all families about closure procedures – on occasions which are not related to Covid-19. As you know, there may be occasions where we need to close in the summer months, but this is less likely and we always try to keep our schools open where possible.
Please find attached information to keep safe regarding the procedure for our Emergency Phone Line, Moray Council website, Moray Firth Radio updates, with @SeafieldHT Twitter, Seafield Website and Parent Partnership Facebook as back- ups. Thank you.

Christmas Events

We issued our Christmas Events letter to you earlier in the month, which ensures that we adhere to our Risk Assessment procedures here at school.  We try to exercise common sense with everything that we do at the moment, but will endeavour to ensure that our pupils enjoy the events we do have in school between now and the end of the term.
 A reminder that we close for the Winter Holiday on Friday 18th December at the usual time for all pupils. Thank you everyone for your continuing support in keeping our pupils in their school routine, keeping them learning and most importantly, socialising with their friends. Take good care.
Yours Sincerely
Morven Snodgrass

Head Teacher

